Congress of the United States House of Representatives

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE, SPACE, AND TECHNOLOGY

2321 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515-6301

(202) 225–6371 www.science.house.gov

June 7, 2018

Mr. S. Joe Bhatia President and CEO American National Standards Institute 1899 L Street NW, 11th floor Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Mr. Bhatia,

Congratulations to the American National Standards Institute (ANSI) on a century of service in support of U.S. economic competitiveness.

Since its founding in 1918, ANSI has served as administrator and coordinator of the vibrant market-led United States private sector voluntary standardization system. Throughout its history, ANSI has worked to advance the global competitiveness of U.S. business and the American quality of life by promoting and facilitating voluntary consensus standards and conformity assessment systems and promoting their integrity.

ANSI's guidelines, consensus standards, and assessment systems impact businesses in nearly every industry and almost all of the products we use each day. The Institute has helped strengthen our global economy and been a leader in encouraging organizations to comply with international standards so that goods and products can be used worldwide.

In honor of its milestone centennial anniversary, I applaud the Institute and all of its supporters for the indelible impact they have made.

Sincerely,

Lamar Smith Chairman